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FROM THE DIRECTOR

Dear friends:

In 2010, Nations Ministry Center celebrated numerous achievements for the well-
being of refugee clients. We supported twelve refugee families in applying for
Habitat for Humanity houses and celebrated as they moved into their new homes.
We assisted a young man from Togo in becoming a certified nurse assistant and
now he has a full-time job with a bright future.

Our education programs for refugee youth, Nations Academy, served over 50
children through English Summer School, summer camp transportation, and our
after-school program at LEAD Academy.

$32,000 in in-kind gifts were donated in 2010. Vehicle donations opened doors
for three refugee families as they now can travel about the city with greater
freedom. A Congolese family of ten who had nothing but metal folding chairs and
mattresses received a bounty of generous gifts including furniture, clothing,
kitchen supplies, household items, and a washer and dryer. What generous
friends we have!

275 volunteers gave 3,447 volunteer hours in four programs: kindergarten
readiness, Nations Academy education programs for youth, English Language
Mentoring for adults, and social services. Refugee clients benefited from 366
consultations as Nations Ministry staff provided assistance on everything from
school registrations to completing census forms and job applications.

We continue to value our relationship with Nashville's faith communities and
remain a validated mission of the Presbyterian Church (USA).

Thank you for your partnership and we look forward to another year of service!

Sincerely,

NATIONS MINISTRY CENTER 2010 Annual Report



2010 IN REVIEW

JANUARY Two Lipscomb students began semester-long internship
FEBRUARY  SES tutoring for 11 elementary school students began

MARCH  Started serving Iragi and Congolese refugees, English Language
Mentoring enroliment doubled, began assisting families with Habitat for
Humanity applications

APRIL SIFE offered employment workshops for 15 Burundi high school students

MAY Assisted refugees who lost jobs during the flood

JUNE English Summer School with Nashville Teaching Fellows began

JULY Completed registrations for Head Start and concluded 674 English Summer
School instructional hours for 20 refugee youth

AUGUST 10 Burundi students began a new year at LEAD Academy
SEPTEMBER Launched our after-school program at LEAD’s west campus

OCTOBER Last of 12 Burundi families moved into Habitat for Humanity homes

NOVEMBER Furnished the apartment of a Congolese family of 10 who had almost
nothing and had fallen through the safety net, registered their children for school and
provided other support

DECEMBER  Began Saturday Reading Parties

YEAR-ROUND PROGRAMS: Kindergarten Readiness (Monday-Thursday), Nations
Academy (Monday-Thursday), English Language Mentoring (Monday, Wednesday,
and other times), and social services (by appointment)

NATIONS MINISTRY CENTER 2010 Annual Report 3



SERVING NASHVILLE'S
IMMIGRANTS AND REFUGEES

2010 Board of Directors

Betsy Bahn

Heather B. Cain
Denise Mathis DeVane
Laura W. Dreher
Leslie Grote

Linda Lea Hood
Christie C. Kelley
Terry Allison Rappuhn
Karen E. Richardson
Karen H. Stevens
Frank W. Wade

John S. Wagster

Trey Wince

NATIONS MINISTRY CENTER
P. O. Box 128154
Nashville, TN 37212
615/828.9664

www.nationsministrycenter.org

Financials
2010 Operating Activities:

Operating revenue $160,393
Operating expenses 108,948 A
Net income (loss) $51,445
Cash $31,681

In-transit pledges as of December 31, 2010 56,495

Total $88,176

Where Our Money Comes From

31% Churches

42% Foundations

27% Individuals

Where Our Money Goes

0,
26% Administration 724 Programy

2% Fundraising

Our Mission

Nations MiNISTRY CENTER,

as an instrument of God's grace in welcoming refugees

and immigrants to Middle Tennessee, promotes genuine

self-sufficiency by serving the needs of the whole person
By engaging churches, other organizations, anw.

individuals, NATIONS MINISTRY CENTER seeks to support

awareness of cultural diversity for the mutual

benefit of clients and the entire community.
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NATIONS MINISTRY CENTER thanks all those who joined hands with us in 201 0
through great generosity. We thank all these financial donors listed here, and any

we may have overlooked, for your generosity toward Nashville's refugee and

immigrant communities.

Dr. and Mrs. Steven Abram

Ms. Amy Algee

Anonymous

Dr. and Mrs. Edwin Anderson, Jr.
Ms. Betsy Bahn

Mr. and Mrs. John H. Bailey, lil
Ms. Clisby Barrow

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Bartlett

Mrs. Susan Baughman

Ms. Nancy Beauchamp

Mr. and Mrs. David Bowen

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Brown
Carole and Rhea Bucy

Dr. and Mrs. Christopher W. Cain
Mr. and Mrs. William Winder Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Pete Capaldini
Anonymous

Mr. and Mrs. William R. Coles
Judge and Mrs. Lewis H. Conner
W. Lee Corbett, P. C.

Ms. Ann Cox

Dr. and Mrs. W. Morgan Crawford
Mr. and Mrs. George V. Crawford, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. J. Bradford Currie
Mr. and Mrs. William Deloache
Mr. and Mrs. Sam DeVane

Mr. and Mrs. Ward DeWitt, Jr.
Ms. Laura Dreher

Dr. and Mrs. Robert C. Dunkerley, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John W, Eakin

Ms. Lisa Ellis

Dr. and Mrs. James C. Eoff

Mrs. and Mr. Ross Evans

Ms. Nancy Falls

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen L. Farr

Mr. and Mrs. Chad Folk

Mr. and Mrs. Tracy Frazier

Dr. and Mrs. Mark Freeland

Dr. and Mrs. Robert A. Frist
Ms. Gay Greer

Dr. Carl A. Grote, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Carl A. Grote, i
Mr. and Mrs. Hartley Hall

Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Hande
Ms. Lane Harvey

Dr and Mrs. David Haynes

Dr. and Mrs. Michael W. Hays
Ms. Linda Hood

Ms. Rita Hood

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Horn
Tammy Wolcott Howell

Rev. and Mrs. Benjamin Kane
Ms. Betsy J. Keeling

Ellie and Zak Keiper

Ms. Christie C. Kelley

Mr. and Mrs. Brooks Kelley

Dr. and Mrs. John E. Kuhn

Mr. and Mrs. Mark W. Lawrence
Drs. Tom and Lee Limbird

Mr. and Mrs. David Linley

Mr. and Mrs. W. Gage Logan, lll
Chris and Lena Lovingood

Mr. and Mrs. Tom McDow, Il
Ms. Mary Eleanor McKenzie
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Meyer

Ms. Merry Beth Myrick

Mr. and Mrs. Norris Nielsen
Mark H. and Sharon C. Oldham
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Parker
Volunteer Properties

Mr. and Mrs. J. Matthew Powers
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Rappuhn

Mr. and Mrs. W. Brian Reames
Ms. Jill S. Reddig

Ms. Karen Richardson

Ms. Susan Britt Ritter

o Soining SCands in 2010 ¢

Ms. Rebecca Rollins

Melinda and Stephen Sanders

Drs. Paul and Eileen Seitz

Ms. Erika Shapiro

Mr. and Mrs. Terrence B. Shirey, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Gary C. Shockley

Mr. and Mrs. J. Carlton Smith, Jr.
Mr. Ed Smith and Ms. Pam Beaver
Dr. and Mrs. Stuart Smith

Mr. and Mrs. James M. Sohr

Ms. Karen H. Stevens

Mr. and Mrs. Don Taylor

Mr. and Mrs. James F. Turner, Jr.
Ms. Kimberly Usher

Mr. Frank Wade

Mr. Bill Wade

Ms. Karen Weir and Mr. Joe Blackburn
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Wylly, Il
Stephen and Mandy Young

Churches

Bellevue Presbyterian Church

First Presbyterian Church Nashville
Harpeth Presbyterian Church
Hillsboro Presbyterian Church
Presbytery of Middle Tennessee
Second Presbyterian Church
Westminster Presbyterian Church

Organizations and Foundations

Cracker Barrel Foundation

The Kharis Foundation

Montgomery Bell Academy

Nashville Predators Foundation

The Outreach Foundation of The
Presbyterian Church

Presbyterian Campus Ministry Alternative Gift

Fair



2010 TRIBUTE GIFTS
IN HONOR OF

Sharon Oldham
Mr. and Mrs. Pete Capaldini

Karen H. Stevens
Anonymous
Ms. Lisa Ellis

Leslie Grote

Terry Rappuhn
Frank Wade ,
Mr. and Mrs. Chad Folk

Sam and Denise DeVane Family
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hays
Mr. and Mrs. Don Taylor

Chris Lovingood
Ms. Ann Cox

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Grote
Dr. Carl A. Grote, Jr.
Mary Eleanor McKenzie

Anne Elise Cain
Ann Eoff

Don and Rhonda Cope

Denise and Thomas Brown

Laura Dreher

Chris Lovingood
Ms. Ann Cox

Ms. Christie Kelley

Anonymous

IN MEMORY OF

Patricia Jane Culpepper
Terry Rappuhn

SERVING NASHVILLE'S
IMMIGRANTS AND REFUGEES

2010 IN-KIND DONORS

Bev Anderson

Kathreen Andreen

Michelle Austin
Sara Baker
Gene Barnes
Lisa Beasley
Leslee Bechtel
Shannon Beisel
Wendy Beuter
Debbie Bowers
Catherine Bradbury
Sylvia Bradbury
Denise Brown
Heather Cain
Anne-Elise Cain
Winder Campbell
Rick and Elaine
Chadwick
Gina Colbert
Terrie Crawford
Mac Deloache
Sandy Derwickas
Anne Dickey
Alice Essary
Kathryn Estes
Tanza Farr
Jim Ferguson
Rene Fields
Betsy Funk
Katrin Gray
Dana Griscom
Leslie and Carl Grote
Carey Haynes
Kay Herring
Beth Higham
Lisanne Hitt
Tammy Wolcott Howell
Elizabeth Jackson
Karen Jarrett
Beth Jones
Kristin Kaminsky
Lisa Karpos
Harriet Karro
Elaine Kay
Betsy Keeling
Christie Kelley
Cindy Lassing
Betty Lassing

Charles Leach

Dr. Lee Limbird

Chris Lovingood =’

Peggy Luton

Cheryl Macy

Patti Madere

Rebecca Mandel

Ann Manning

Kitty McCorble

Monica McDougal

Pat McFadden

Wanda McKinney

Shelley Money

Dr. Ann Neely

Carolynne Perrone

Robin Puryear

Melissa Rawlins

Leigh Reames

Jill Reddig

Rebecca Rollins

Betsy Sanders

Susan Shipp

Melissa Shirey

Rebecca Smith

Lynne Smith

Leah Sohr

Rebecca Spencer

Karen H. Stevens

Courtney Stevens

Ellen Tanner

Barbara Turner

Kay VanFleteryn

Frank Wade

Lissa Walker

Hannah Warner

Lisa Williams

Rebecca Williams

ACTNow Harpeth Hall

Ensworth Aftercare

First Presbyterian Church

Harding Academy

MBay Sale

Oak Hill Consignment Sale

Panera

Publix

Tinkling Springs ‘
Presbyterian Church -/
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As Middle Tennessee came to life with spring rains,
Nations Ministry Center truly blossomed with new
clients, new programs and services, and more
volunteers as we advance genuine self-sufficiency
through education opportunity.

This spring, our staff grew to include two Lipscomb
University interns. Katie McClung (adult ESL) and
Katelyn Schindel (social services) greatly enhanced the
services we provide refugee clients.

We also welcomed new clients including two Congo-
lese families who arrived in the US in February. We
began serving 5 Iraqi refugees
and two families from Togo.
Some families received in-kind
donations—thanks to your gen-
erous donations—to furnish their
apartments. Several began
survival English classes, and
others received job coaching.
We assisted a Togolese young
man working at a supermarket
in enrolling in a nurse assistant
training program, and

students
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Spring 2010

he has completed his clinicals and is looking for a new
job. Currently serving clients from Burundi, Congo,
Iraq, Sudan, and Togo, Nations Ministry Center is cre-
ating education opportunity for more than 70 clients.

Another vital addition to our programs is a vehicle
donation program. We've recently donated cars to
three families. These families for the first fime are not
dependent on very limited public transportation. One
recipient was able to apply for a better job because
he can now manage his schedule more easily.

In addition to creating opportunity through our vehicle
donation program, we've begun GED tutoring with a
Sudanese refugee and

we look forward to 5
creating more
education opportunity
for others. Two more
children have been
accepted to LEAD
Academy.

Thanks to the wonder-
ful work of Habitat for
Humanity, we have
begun supporting
refugee families as they apply
for Habitat homes. Eight families
have already been approved
and others are applying. We
are excited to be a part of
making the American dream

Learning from each other is the best!

SPECIAL THANKS TO
ALL THOSE WHO HAVE
MADE IN-KIND

o DONATIONS THIS
come true for some of Nashville’s
newest citizens. Thank you for YEAR. SO FAR, OVER
your enduring support of our $10,000 WORTH OF
programs to serve Nashville’s
REWEEHETs, GOODS HAVE BEEN
GIVEN. THANK YOU!
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: Spring Highlights

X Thanks to First Presbyterian Church for their generous
support of our book drive.

X A Students in Free Enterprise chapter at Lipscomb University
hosted a series of workshops on interviewing skills and
job application completion for refugee high school students.

X Monday and Friday afternoons we facilitate No Child
Left Behind-funded tutoring for elementary school
children. It's exciting to hear children who knew no English when

they first came to America reading in English. A Harpeth Hall group visited the kindergarten
readiness program recently

Nations Ministry Center
P. O. Box 128154
Nashville, TN 37212

Katelyn Schindel, a Lipscomb
University social work senior

and piciured here with one of our
preschoolers, recently completed
a semester-long placement with
Nations Ministry Center. During
her internship, she created an
assessment tool for tracking the
progress the children are making
in our kindergarten readiness
program. She also registered several children for HeadStart and worked
with several families in completing their Habitat for Humanity applications.

Nations Ministry
Center, as an instrument
of God's grace in
welcoming refugees
and immigrants to
Middle Tennessee,
promotes genuine self-
sufficiency by serving
the needs of the whole
person. By engaging
churches, other organi- INESHVILLE
zations, and individuals,
Nations Ministry Center
seeks fo support
awareness of cultural
diversity for the mutual
benefit of clients and
the entire community.

A special thanks to the Nashville
Predators Foundation for
selecting Nations Ministry Center

Nations Ministry Center as a recipient for a community
maintains its 501 (c)(3) grant. This grant funds learning
status as a subunit of materials for our Summer ) .
the Presbyterian Church Academy. A refugee from Congo studies English
(USA). in our Computer Center

All gifts are very
appreciated and tax

daclictible: Become a fan on Facebook! SMRESE - llow us on: Twilter

www.facebook.com/nationsministrycenter @nationsministry

www.nationsministrycenter.org 615.828.9664 volunteer@nationsministrycenter.org
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In addition to regular program-
ming, this summer Nations Ministry
Center facilitated a broad swath
of learning and enrichment activi-
ties. Seventy-two volunteers and
eleven community partners have
given 471 volunteer hours to
provide or facilitate 2,119 hours
of additional enrichment. Four
weeks of summer school, pool
parties, a field day, sports camp,
a Sounds game, reading

Soining UTT

tutoring,
Computer Lab
time, a sports
camp, a
Vacation
Bible School,
and other
activities
helped make
summer 2010
better for
more than 40
refugee
children from
Burundi, Congo, Iragq, Sudan, and
Togo.

Nations Ministry Center also
partnered with the Nashville
Teaching Fellows to offer four
weeks of English Language
Learner Summer School for high
school and middle school students.
Twenty-two refugee children
participated and improved their
English skills! High school students
learned to read a bus schedule
and learned driving vocabulary
while middle school students wrote
mini autobiographies and
descriptive essays. Read in the
next column what one Burundi
refugee child wrote about her life
in America:

Summer 2010

SUMMER OF LEARNING!

My Autobiography
By Jeannette

My name is Jeannette. | have one
brother. When | was 4 years old | went
to school. At school I didn’t know who
here I didn’t know English. When | started
school here | went on the bus. The English
students cussed me out at school. | didn’t
eaf the food because | didn’t like the
food. The school was not good for me but
I liked the teacher. When | started
coming to Nations Ministry my English |
improved. When | went back to school
the teacher gave me a book to read. |
didn’t know how to do 1+10; 1+20 and
6X3 but | can now.

Your partnership with us has made «
difference in Jeannette’s life and the
lives of many others.

Antoinette, from Burundi, and Diana and Lilian,
from Iragq, enjoying their English class

SUMMER COMMUNITY PARTNERS: First Presbyterian Church youth, Hillsboro Presbyterian
Church, Tinkling Springs Presbyterian Church youth mission team, Trinity Presbyterian Church

youth, Westminster Presbytericn Church youth, Nashville Teaching Fellows, Tutoring Unlimited,
YMCA Day Camp, and many volunteers who planned activities and provided transportation.



Below is a letter, without editing, from a client to Karen
Richardson, an NMC board member, who assisted in his

becoming a Certified Nurse Assistant. Bosco now works
at Bordeaux Nursing Home. /

@ S I was selected with others Burundi-
ans to partner with habitat for humanity:
we will start building our houses this July
and then we may move to the new
neighborhood in September.This was
happened because The Nations Ministry
was involved.Eleven Burundians families
will live in Timberwood neighborhood.

My second daughter will join her big
sister in Lead Academy this August,once
again The Nations Ministry helped me to
get that place for her. Thank you very
much for your time.”

—Jean Bosco Munyaneza

/

Bosco's daughter Bellamie (right)
pictured here with Adeline at
one of our summer swim parties

Nations anslry Center is delighted to have

receive Habitat for
Humanity mortgages.
Pictured at the left is one
family receiving their

of sweat equity. We
answered questions,
assisted in compiling the
substantial application
package, and provided
encouragement to see it
through to the end.

Nations Ministry Center
P. O. Box 128154

Nashville, TN 37212

615.828.9664

supported the applications
of 13 Burundi families to

mortgage after many hours

Flood Update

Many refugee families we serve were affected by
the May floods. Most were out of work for a week
or more and two who were employed at Opryland
Hotel lost their jobs. We assisted both in applying
for unemployment. Another client lost his taxi.

Fortunately, Nations Ministry Center did not suffer
any losses. Our spring Annual Fund campaign
mailer, though, was mailed just before the rains
began. We have been blessed thus far to receive
gifts from 35 donors, but by the same time last year,
we had received gifts from more than 60 donors.
Please consider joining hands with us and the
refugees we serve by making a generous gift. Your
gift is an investment in some of Nashville's most
vulnerable.

Nations Ministry Center, as an instrument of God's grace in
welcoming refugees and immigrants to Middle Tennessee,
promotes genuine self-sufficiency by serving the needs of the whole person.

www.nationsministrycenter.org




